WE WELCOME YOU TO

MAYFAIR LAWN BOWLING CLUB

CELEBRATING YEAR 94 IN OUR 2019 SEASON

FST. 1925

Mission Statement

To develop and enhance lawn bowling as a sport for all ages and abilities through membership, education, promotions, tournaments, and volunteer recognition.



Welcome to our new members. We are sure you will enjoy bowling at our club!

What happened in June??

- ✓ Our website at mayfairlawnbowlingclub.ca continues to grow thanks to Keitlyn, our webmaster.
- ✓ June 2 saw the Sports, science clinic held in Regina.
- ✓ June 8 was our pancake breakfast sponsored by the Medicine Shoppe on 33rd and National Bowls Day, across Canada. We ate from 9-11 am and reopened from 1-4 pm for learn-to-bowl sessions. Thank you to the members that came to the club to work at the breakfast and bowl.
- ✓ June 9 the Development Clinic was held at Nutana.
- ✓ High school coaching continued and ended mid-June. Thank you to Arlene Chermishnok for coordinating and coaching the students and to the volunteer coaches who introduced the Saskatoon students to lawn bowling. You were great ambassadors to the game and to our club.
- ✓ June 14-16 the Provincial Pairs occurred at Mayfair. Congratulations to Sydney Boyd and Lorraine Layton for winning the <u>Bronze</u> medal.
- ✓ June 21-23 the Provincial Fours were held in Regina. Lorraine Layton and three non-Mayfair members won the <u>Gold</u> while Sydney Boyd and three non-Mayfair members battled to take the <u>Silver</u>. Clem Grant and three non-members took the <u>Bronze</u>. Our Charlie Taylor and Mason Boyd teamed up with two non-Mayfair members to win the <u>Gold</u>. Doug Propp won the <u>Bronze</u> when teaming up with three non-club members. A terrific showing from our club and we are sure you demonstrated your usual sportsmanship while in Regina!
- ✓ June 28-30 Mayfair members went to Regina to compete in the Indoor Singles. Our Doug Propp won the <u>Gold</u> while Cam McLelland won the <u>Bronze</u>. Thank you for representing Mayfair.
- ✓ Thank you to Hilda and Mike for their drawmaster duties during the Tuesday and Thursday jitney nights.
- ✓ The greens and grounds continued to improve. Thank you to Brad for completing the weekly grounds and greens duties. Special accolades to Ivan and crew for continuing to attend to grounds/greens/clubhouse repairs and maintenance.
- ✓ A member meeting was held on June 25 following bowling. Please read the minutes when circulated.

What is happening in July??

- ✓ July 1 Canada Day bowling and lunch at Nutana Happy 152nd Birthday!
- ✓ July 5-7 are the outdoor singles held at Nutana. Should be spectacular bowling so come out and cheer on our members.

- ✓ July 11 is the Lawn Summer Nights fundraiser for cystic fibrosis so there is no member bowling. Coaches are needed so please volunteer through Beverley.
- ✓ July 12-14 is a busy weekend for Mayfair since we host the junior under 25's and under 18 Provincial Championships, the youth fun day, and our seniors bowl in the triples in Regina. Great rolling everyone!
- ✓ July 26-28 are the Provincial Mixed Pairs at Nutana.

Member File Folders

Each member has a file folder with their name on it located in the third drawer of the filing cabinet in the office. Any correspondence you wish to pass onto other members can be put in the folder to be picked up. Check your folder when you are at the club and perhaps you will have mail!

Co-op Gift Cards

Thank you to those who participated in the Co-op gift card program. We hope to be a part of the program next year.

Board Positions

There will be vacancies on our Board after December 31. If you are interested in being on the Board please see Lorraine.

Great bowling everyone throughout the month of July!